ADJUNCT FACULTY ASSOCIATION  
EXECUTIVE BOARD and REPRESENTATIVE ASSEMBLY  
MEETING MINUTES   
To: All Executive Board and Representative Assembly Members  
From: Rose Tavitian, Secretary  
Subject: Minutes of the Meeting on January 14, 2023.  
Attendance:          S. Krompier-President, S. Stark-Vice President, B. Gregorio-Treasurer, R. Tavitian- Secretary, R. Erben, CIO, 
K. Bellafiore, D. Cannone, J. De La Lastra, C. DeSanto, D. DeSanto, C. Enright, C. Falconetti, T. Field, 
A. Friedman, M. Grossman, P. Guadagnino, A. Hecht, E. Mack, B. Nelson, G. Ouellette J. Rackovitch , M. Helmer-  Saul, P. Schmidt, P. Sherman, R. Silverman, C. Vinas,  E. Weeks, M. Zartler.    
Absent: C. Albano, R. Femminella, U. Hellebuyck, P. Pecorino.
	 
The meeting was called to order at 8:35 am. 

S. Krompier swore in the three new DRs-Julie De La Lastra-Marketing, Phylis Sherman-Legal Studies, and Carl Vinas- English.

A motion was made to accept the minutes of October 29, 2022. 1st- E. Weeks, 2nd-K. Bellafiore. Motion passed unanimously.
1. Secretary Report-R. Tavitian-All correspondence and minutes are up to date and approved minutes are posted on our website-myafaonline.org.  Fall 2022 elections have concluded.  The AFA Holiday was a huge success and a good time was had by all.  Two students from the Hospitality Department worked at the event and did an amazing job.        
2. Treasurer Report-B. Gregorio-Our current balances were presented and discussed. A motion to receive the treasurer reports was made. 1st-P. Guadagnino, 2nd-A. Hecht. Motion passed unanimously.   
3.  CIO Report- R. Erben-12 members retired and separated from the college.  Several new faculty became AFA members.  Continue recruitment efforts with emails, face-to-face meetings and have the membership form ready to hand out. Negotiations will begin this semester.
4. Vice President Report-S. Stark-R. Tavitian was thanked for arranging the Holiday Party. The new DRs were welcomed.  The 1.9% raise is still not processed.  It remains at the county level.  Everyone is advised to keep detailed records of salary, hours worked and paid leave days. We hope payroll adjustments will be correct for the spring semester. Adjuncts cannot be called to a mandatory meeting unless they are paid. Contact S. Stark or G. Ouellette if you are notified.  Please make sure you complete the availability submission process. You will immediately receive an email stating it has been received. Complaints are on the rise and the most important benefit of being an AFA member is that we will protect you.  Contact your DR and us immediately if you have any issues or believe you have a possible grievance about your assignment.
5. President Report-S. Krompier- R. Tavitian was thanked for all her efforts putting together the Holiday Party.  The officers will meet with Acting President Conzatti. The TIAA issue is still not resolved but we are working to assist and will keep members aware of the progress. Negotiations will begin this spring. R. Erben will be our new Academic Senate Representative.  M. Helmer-Saul was thanked for her past service.  Dr. R. Langdon has outlined what her office is doing to increase enrollment.  The Nursing Department issue of allowing FT faculty to teach classes in the evening because it is beneficial for the students is still being discussed. Current figures show enrollment is up 4%
6. Committee Reports: 
Health and Safety-K. Bellafiore-A new reporting system that will track issues and follow up with resolutions will be in place soon.  Email K. Bellafiore and the Physical Plant to report problems.  The phone number for the plant is 572-7677. 
New Membership-C. Enright-No report.  
Grants-S. Stark-One grant submission will be discussed at the Executive Board Meeting.
Scholarship-S. Stark-No report.
Grievances-G. Ouellette-Nothing to report.
7.Old Business-None. 
8.New Business-None.
9.Good of the Order-The next General Membership Meeting will be moved to March 4th, so it doesn’t interfere with Spring Break. B. Gregorio discussed the ERC issue and that the AFA EB voted not to apply for that benefit because we are not eligible. 
 
Our next RA/EB meeting is April 29, 2023. 	 

 Motion to Adjourn: 1st- C. DeSanto, 2nd- C. Vinas. Motion passed unanimously.  
 Meeting Adjourned at 10:05 am. 
  
 Respectfully submitted,   
 Rose Tavitian
 AFA Secretary   
